July 16, 1943. MissRuth Hoover, Department of Physical Education, University of Illinois, Urbana, Illinois. Dear Miss Hoover: I received your night letter this morning, and can only tell you what our plans are for the men in regard to the five-weeks term. We do not think it advisable to offer any theory courses, since there will be practically no men majors in the department. Of course there are more girls who would be interested in filling those requirements, but the trend of the conversation is that they would rather start in the regular fall semester, which will begin the first of Movember. Our big problem is, of course, handling the physical conditioning classes. With the A-12 students coming in on August 9th we will be using every available space - we may even have to take over the women's gym floor. At the present time I am trying to secure four more instructors to help handle the load. The only students we will have who will enroll for the five-weeks term will be a few more civilian students, and we plan now to have those classes meet at the stadium. I am emolosing a copy of your fall schedule. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA: AH Eno.